TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 6th October 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Paul Reyner


Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Karen Plumb



Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Steven Wilcock

Councillor Chris Taylor 


Apologies

Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Ruth Crompton, CCllr Paul White, PCSO Trish Thompson
Also Present

Mr Knight
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 1st September 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Plumb
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

There was no Police presence at the meeting, but it was noted that the Data Tagging for vehicles was happening on Friday 10th October at the Recreation Ground.  Appointments have been given to those who are attending.
CCllr Paul White

Cllr white sent his apologies as he was not able to attend the meeting
Residents Issues
Mr Knight from Floats Mill attended the meeting, but he did not have any input, he just wanted to listen to the meeting
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Steven Hounslow had completed 34 hours in September.  Adele has received the signed contract agreement back and all is in order.
Trish Hardy has been taking out bedding plants and is keeping them warm over the winter so they can be reused next year.  Jane Wilcock has weeded outside CNC.  Thanks went to all those who have helped so far.  Cllr Robinson asked for support in emptying and re-planting areas around the village, and everyone is willing to participate.  Adele has been in touch with the gardening club at school who would love to get involved.  It was suggested that the group empty and plant the much spreader outside the community centre if possible. Cllr Plumb is the back up if this cannot happen.  Adele to confirm.  Cllr Reyner asked whether it would be possible to have compost back from Lancashire County Council and where should the green waste go that is being produced from the Trawden in Bloom Group.  Adele to investigate.
There was a small list of jobs for Steven to complete: weed kill cobbly path, the bushes at Millennium Garden at Cotton Tree need taking out that are behind the parish stone as they are overgrown, there is also a tall tree at the back corner of the garden that needs the top cutting off so that it doesn't grow any taller, the bushes at the top of Back Colne Road on the side of the footpath need cutting back, letter to be sent to Ginny Jones to ask if they will cut back their bushes that are overgrowing the wall from their garden.  The bushes at the back of the Harambee Surgery garden are growing over the wall onto the footpath, these also need cutting back.
Adele to contact the Electricity Board to see if it is possible to use the land where the sub-station used to be on Colne Road at the bottom of Green Meadow for composting.
Community Centre

The building was handed over on 3rd October and contracts have now been exchanged.  The keys, alarm, electricity contracts etc will be handed over on 7th October.  There are 11 trustees and a list of members.  Cllr Steven Wilcock unfortunately handed in his resignation from the Parish Council as he feels that there is still a lot to do with the Community Centre group and would like to focus on this.  Cllr Steven Wilcock is still happy to audit the Parish Council accounts.  Two of the trustees are due to see every group who stores anything in the community centre as they would like to tidy it up.  They currently have a £0 bank balance, but have a grant promised from Pendle Borough Council.  He recent Race Night raised £1200 and opening the bar was a big success.  The group are applying for a permanent licence to have draught beer back on, and there are small amounts of money and donations coming in from various people and groups.  Cllr Steven Wilcock asked whether the Parish Council would be willing to give them a grant of £300 towards their insurance.  This was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote – all in favour.  The locks are going to be changed as there is no definitive list of who has keys. 
18/2014
There has already been an issue raised about parking on the Community Centre.  One local resident uses it every day, but the group is not insured for a public car park, it is only insured for cars parking there using the building.  This resident has found someone else to park.
Cllr Robinson proposed a vote of thanks to Cllr Steven Wilcock for the work he has contributed to the Parish Council, and he will be dearly missed.
Colne Area Committee

There were no planning issues for September.  It was reported that there is an area of untidy land adjacent to Well Head and a letter has been sent to the owner to tidy this up.
The alterations done to the vegetation on the tram track has had a retrospective planning application put in.  As yet, Adele has not received this but will send on when available.
 
Allotments
There are 2 new tenants.  Mrs Sharpe has kindly given up one of her 2 plots, and Mr Riley has now accepted this plot (plot 5).  Karen Pugh now has plot 2 and has already made 2 complaints.  The fire she complained about has been looked at and dealt with by Cllr Foulkes and the other complaint regarding children playing on a plot have also been resolved.  She is querying the height of a fence that can be put up.  Cllr Foulkes to respond asking what size she would like and a decision will be made from there.
Jared Bowes has received his agreement and invoice but as yet, not paid or returned the agreement.  Cllr Plumb to chase.
Cllr Foulkes has advised that he is setting up a Trawden Forest Parish Council website.  All contact details, what we do etc will be uploaded to this site.  Cllr Robinson advised that Trish Hardy will have a look at the portfolio if required, but Cllr Foulkes is going to try and do this via the website.
Cllr Plumb to contact Marjorie Hyde about splitting her plot as it is very large with very little on it.
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele has tried to contact the person who Victor suggested, but there is no reply.  It was suggested that a plaque be created instead stating 'In Memory of Raymond Clough 19** to 2013'.  Cllr Taylor to advise the year he was born.  Adele to get a cost for this and report back for approval.
Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Cllr Foulkes attended the meeting held by Pendle Borough Council about the transfer of services to Town and Parish Councils.  Lancashire County Council are cutting a lot of funding to Pendle Council in the coming years.    Trawden's grant is going to be cut again to £2126 in 2015/6.  Pendle council cannot increase Council tax by more than 2% but Town and Parish Councils can precept whatever they like.  There is a list of services that are planned to pass over, these include parks, toilets etc.  Pendle Council's advice is to precept to cover the cost of running these services, as they have no legal obligation to provide them.  Cllr Hodgson suggested that Trawden is leafleted asking what services people would like to keep and there have to precept more for these.  Adele to contact Pendle council to see if they can provide a definitive list and approximate cost of what will be cut in the next financial year, as we are already being asked to pay for a Christmas tree for this year.
Land at Bannister Close
Response received advising that Pendle Council will lease this land to the Parish Council for 6 years, for a small rent providing it is kept in the same state as it is now, and that the Parish Council would be liable for the cost incurred in drawing up the lease.  The Councillors have asked for full ownership transfer.  Adele to go back with this proposal.
Parish Matters

Order Poppy Wreath
Cllr Robinson advised that there are 3 bin bags of rubbish at the top of Coal Pit Lane and to report it to the Police to see if anyone can be prosecuted for this.
Since the last meeting, Adele has requested a quote from Dale Contractors for supplying the Christmas tree.  Before any decisions are made, Adele to contact Scott Whalley and ask whether we are obliged to have them supply as it has already been confirmed by e-mail.  If Pendle Council are to supply the tree, would they be willing to let the Parish Council have the lights for future use.
Planning Applications

Advice received that the demolition of stables at Germany Farm, Conversion and extension of outbuilding at Cemetery House,  Erection of an extension at Bough Gap Barns, erection of a rear extension at 29 Leyland Close, insertion of patio window at Midge Hole and removal of condition 4 at Black Carr Mill have all been approved.
19/2014

13/14/0427P – Change of use from offices to 2 apartments at Former Office Building, Pinetree court, Keighley Road.  Is there sufficient parking for the alterations?
Adele to also ask what the houses at the bottom of Dean Street / corner of Skipton Road are to be called.
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Audit received back complete.  £162 payment required

Plots 5 (Susan Coates), 15B (Norman Smith), 15C (Martin Wilson), 12D (William Lynch) and 2 (Karen Pugh) allotment agreements and payments received.  Plot 15A (Jared Bowes) noting received back yet

Thank you received from Air Ambulance

E-mail sent to school asking for gardening club to take photo’s of their group.  Mrs Cox has replied stating club has started and she will take photo’s of what they are doing, and she would like informing of any other project that the group can take part in.

Email received from Paul Holt regarding the state of the vegetation on the front path of Sydney Terrace

Advice received that the new group will take over the running of the Community Centre on 1st October

Tickets for NWIB presentation received

Signed Lengthsman agreement received from Steven Hounslow

Invoice received from Pendle Borough council for the cost of the Christmas Tree £756 due

Report sent to Andrew Stephenson MP in reply to a complaint received from Mr Knight about the Councils conduct in the issue at Floats Mill.  Andrew Stephenson is very happy with the response given

Fairtrade Supporters Conference to be held at Prestons University of Centre Lancashire on 11th October 2014

Framework issue 29 received and forwarded

Notice of the next Fairtrade meeting to be held on 29th September

Reply received from Tom Partridge about the footpath leading from Gladstone Terrace to Well Head.  The top 10’ wasn’t cleared as the footpath does not officially run that far.

Thank you received from Andrew Stephenson MP for resolving Susan Coates and John Riley’s allotment issue

Arrangements for the delivery of countryside Access Service in Pendle received and forwarded

Development Management committee meeting to be held on 22nd September

Finance
Adele has managed to set up the internet banking, so where it is possible to pay invoices by bank transfer, this will now be done.  Any other payments will be made by cheque

Bank transfer of £298.68 for Adele Waddington September pay

Bank transfer of £19.58 for Adele Waddington September expenses

Bank transfer of £391 to Steven Hounslow for September hours

Bank transfer of £756 to Pendle council for Christmas Tree

Cheque for £450 sent to Ian Salter for Harambee Surgery Gardening

Cheque for £162 sent to BDO for the audit

Cheque for £27 sent to P Hardy for compost for planting

Cheque for £300 sent to Trawden Forest Community Centre

Cheque for £385.80 sent to Gledstone Gardens for plants and compost
Meeting closed 9.30pm
Next meeting 3rd November, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
December – 1st
20/2014
